

Dear Town of Yarmouth Council,

October 19, 2022

First of all, thank you to Council and our Community for listening to our presentation on July 28, 2022 and for supporting our playground project.

When we presented to the Committee of the Whole, we shared the issues of having a well-used playground which has become unsafe resulting in it being removed altogether. We also presented the vision of our new playground with input from our students. Unfortunately, due to technology issues, we could not share our finances or video.

This playground has historically been used 12 months of the year by our school and community but it is also the site of Yarmouth Recreation's Summer Day Camp and a destination for other day camps. If this vision is realized, we can anticipate more families will use and appreciate this space.; a true community Playground and Park.

Estimated Budget	Funds Raised/Received to Date (approx.)
\$340 000.00	\$25 000.00 (yard sale, catalogue campaign, fun nights, silent auction, canteens at sporting events, hanging basket sales, etc.)

Our request from the Town of Yarmouth to support our project is \$75 000.

Highlights of new playground:

am DeViller

- → Safe, inclusive & accessible playspace/structures/surface
- → Increased play/park space complete with walking track and outdoor classroom
- → Installation of fence to define and divide parking from play spaces

Thank you for your continued support of this project. Please contact Lori MacLeay at 902-749-2880 if you require more information.

Sincerely.

Pam DeViller MCS Principal